
 

 
             THORPE WARD RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 

 
EXTRACT OF MINUTES FROM MEETING 

 
DATED 12TH DECEMBER 2016 

 
The following matters were among those discussed at the meeting. 
 
1 Updating the Wet Spots Chart for SCC. 

 
2 Street Lighting issues around Thorpe to be reported to the Highways 

Authority. 
 

3 Discussions regarding a retrospective planning application at Acorn 
Farm. 
 

4 On-going investigation into finding the name of the contractor who 
originally repaired the Animal Pound. 
 

5 A fence has been erected at Norlands Lane Bridge over the Meadlake 
Ditch to discourage fly tipping. 
 

6 Overgrown hedging reported to RBC. 
 

7 Penton Hook Landfill Restoration Update. 
 

8 Secretary’s Report including the response from the Police and Crime 
Commissioner regarding neighbourhood policing. 
 

9 Difficulties regarding double parking during school drop off and pick up 
times in the Fleetway and Gower. 
 

10 Treasurer’s Report, which included details of the activities of the 
Community Gardening Group and an update on 2017 subscribers. 
 

11 Town Planning and Allied Matters – Planning applications for the past 
month were discussed. 
 

12 Surrey Minerals Plan + Aggregate Recycling:  The SCC Planning & 
Regulatory Committee review of the Milton Park Farm application has 
been deferred until 22nd February 2017. 
 

13 Local Plan: The Thorpe Neighbourhood Area meetings are on-going.  
Responses to the Plan can be viewed on the RBC Website. 
 

14 River Thames Scheme: A meeting is scheduled for 13th December, 
which will be attended, by a councillor and one committee member. 



 

 
15 Councillors’ Reports: Our Councillors detailed their meetings and 

activities carried out during the past month. 
 

16 The date of the 2017 AGM is to be held on 3rd April in Thorpe Village 
Hall.  
 

 
 
If members of Thorpe Ward wish to learn more about our activities 
please join our Open Meeting the second Monday of each month in 
The Rutherwyke Room, St. Mary’s Church Thorpe at 7.30pm. 


